Current as of 6/3/22

If someone has disability benefits and they get released from NC state prison, they will need a “Letter of Incarceration” from the state prison system (NC DPS) to reinstate their benefits. 
 
The new contact for NC DPS is below and you can request an emailed copy (she will use a pencil to shade in the raised seal) to give to your client until the official one comes in snail mail. She will need a DOB or the Offender Number found here https://webapps.doc.state.nc.us/opi/offendersearch.do?method=view 
 
Lucyanne Portanova
Director’s Secretary – Administrative Specialist II

Division of Adult Correction and Juvenile Justice
Combined Records
2020 Yonkers Road
Mail Service Center 4226
Raleigh, North Carolina 27699
919-324-1392
919-324-6237 (fax)
lucyanne.portanova@ncdps.gov

